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SENATOR WILLIAM E. OZZARD [CHAIRMAN]: I would like
the meeting to come to order and I would like to welcome all
of you and thank you for appearing this morning.

The members of the Committee presently here are:
Senator Thomas Hillery of Morris County, Senator Stamler of
Union County, Senator Lynch of Middlesex County, and I am
Senator Ozzard of Somerset County. There should be two other
members here shortly, but I would like to proceed. The list
of persons to appear is rather lengthy and I am concerned
about the time element for all of you as well as ourselves.

Mr, Alito, our Secretary, did send out letter requests
to everyone, I believe, suggesting that prepared statements
be submitted and I find that we have a rather large number
of them here this morning. I am going to suggest that the
statement be made a part of the record. In other words, it
will be transcribed by the stenographers and made a permanent
part of the record, That being so, I would request that
persons appearing not read the statement in full nor for that
matter give us a statement in full similar to what is in the
written preparation, but rather give us an oral summary of it
so that we can congest this a bit, The written statement will,
as 1 say, be part of the permanent record and the record will
be available to all of you within about ten days.

Senator Sarcone of Essex County has just arrived and
he is also a member of the panel.

SENATOR STAMLER: Mr. Chairman, before you proceed with
the hearing. I would like to suggest that the record show

that Mr, Albert Stender, the owner of the Park Hotel, has made



this room available at no charge. We can at Least give him
a vote of thanks,
[Motion was passed expressing the Committee's
appreciation to Mr., Albert Stender, owner of
the Park Hotel, for providing a meeting place
for the hearing, ]
SENATOR OZZARD: I would like first to call on Mr.

Thomas Tabéf, Chairman of the Morris County Board of Public

Transportation,

THOMAS T. T ABER: Senator Ozzard and
gentlemen: I would like to thank you for this opportunity
and your suggestion is excellent, You have copies of my
statement so it is not necessary for me to read it.

I would like to offer to you gentlemen something
which I think is very apropos and appropriate and something
which I think well symbolizes the thing that you are trying
to prevent. [Mr. Taber exhibits poster.] We all know what
the red latern signifies - M"Trains Stop.” And I think that
the work of this Committee in taking suitable action to prevent
the waving of the red latern and the resultant consequences is
most appropriate. If I may offer this to you --

SENATOR STAMLER: I suggest that be put in evidence. I
don't know how we can do it,

[Poster submitted by Mr. Taber placed in evidence. ]

SENATOR OZZARD: Thank you, Mr. Taber. .

MR. TABER: All T would like to say is just this,
gentlemen: As our railroad corporations have their boards of
directors to protect the interests of their security holders,

we the people of New Jersey have our board of directors too,
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our elected representatives in the State Legislature. You
gentlemen are the Board of Directors of the State of New Jersey
and I feel that this matter is in good hands.

We, of course, are very happy to assist you in any way
that we can to find a fair, happy solution of this problem in
the public interest., And I don't think now, gentlemen, that
I can add much to that. You read what I have to say at your
convenience, Time is of the essence now., You have many people
to hear and if at any time I can answer any questions or be
of any assistance, our Boardd of Public Transportation of Morris
County, which as you know has no self-serving interest in this,
will be glad to help.

[Mr, Taber's complete statement can be found at
page 85 of this transcript. ]

SENATOR OZZARD: Mr, Taber, I want to thank you for
coming and I would like to express publicly my appreciation -
this is not the Committee's, but my own - for the efforts
you personally have put into this matter of rail transportation
in the past several years and perhaps longer, at least the
years I have known you. I think you are to be commended for
your efforts, Whether everyone agrees with all of your pro-
posals or not is not important. The fact you have offered so
much, given so much time and kept us in the Legislature so
well informed for so long is something for public commendation,

MR, TABER: Well, I appreciate that, Senator, because I
was brought up to believe that part of your citizenship is
to try to serve the greater community and this in my little way

I have tried to do. But I also want to say to you gentlemen that



your understanding of, interest in and working for the
problem is also much appreciated by the people who elected
you,

SENATOR OZZARD: We trust we can find a solution.
Thank you, Mr, Taber. Are there any questions?

SENATOR HILLERY: Mr, Taber, is it your belief that
the present setup in the State of the Transportation Division
in the Highway Department is a wrong setup? The original intent,
as you recall when Senator Lance introduced the legislation,
was to have the department separate from all areas of govern-
ment and it was forced into the Highway Department through the
efforts of Governor Meyner who insisted it must be there.

What are your views on that?

MR. TABER: My views, Senator Hillery, are this, that
the subject is so important - it affects so many people in
the State -- I think I can point out that we are not only
concerned with the commuters themselves, that is, those who
use the service, but we are very much concerned with the
people whose economic welfare depends on the purchasing power
of the commuters' income and what that means.

Now to make our State attractive, it must be easy for
people and goods to move freely., We know that. And certainly
here in New Jersey - and I speak particularly for our northern
counties, but this applies anywhere - everybody knows that our
commuters are good citizens. They serve on boards. They
assist in government in any way they can. They raise their
families and they contribute greatly. Now in New Jersey we

cannot afford to have these good citizens leave our State and
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go to Long Island or Westchester County because they don't
have adequate rail service,

Now at the time the Division of Railroad Transportation
was set up in the Highway Department, was created, it was to
meet an emergency need, As we look back over what has happened
during the past five years - and that is mentioned in my
statement - we have been forced to the conclusion that the
importance of the subject, the proper administration of it in
the public interest, now requires that this must be handled
independently because we have seen too many instances where
rail transportation has been subordinated to highway projects.
Right up in Passaic County we have seen the Boonton Branch of
the Lackawanna,which was a heavy-duty, high-speed rail line,
torn up. The State paid $50,000 an acre for that abandoned
right-of-way. There was no need of this because the new
highway, 80, and the railroad could have lived side by side and
you would have maintained an important rail line, as you know,
Senator,

Unfortunately today our existing railroad rights-of-way
in New Jersey are probably our most important and valuable assets
and among the least appreciated. I do not quarrel with any
business which wants to discontinue a line which it considers
unprofitable, That is their business. That is w hy. they have
a board of directors, to set policy. I am critical of our rail-
roads because in my opinion they have not tried to make this
service pay, if it ever could, But the point is, you are never
going to know until you make an effort, until you make studies,

until you determine what the potential is, If all of your studies



are directed to the advantages of getting out of business,
how are you ever going to find out what advantages might
accrue from staying in business?

Now again to make a long story short, during the past
five years when the State of New Jersey has put some $30 million,
I guess, into the rail subsidies which was a good thing --:it
certainly kept the trains going. It gave us breathing time.

But we cannot keep up this dole operation indefinitely. Time
has run out on it. We have seen that the mandate of the Legis-
lature that the service should be maintained and approved has
not been carried out. The service is worse today than it was
five years ago. And in this present Mass Transportation
Demonstration Project, which you have heard of, which the State
Highway Department has set up for the Erie Lackawanna Railroad,
of the money which is available for actual projects which are
intended to improve service, about fifty per cent of that money
is devoted to bus projects and the project also includes the
taking off of a number of trains and substituting buses. Now,
gentlemen, once you take a train off it never comes back on
again.,

So all I say is, I feel very strongly. I think the
record proves it., I think you will find that I am not alone
in this, All of us who have studied this problem, with no
gelfish interest at all, as you gentlemen know, have come up
to the same conclusion, that we must have a free, independent
agency which is not going to be subordinated ever, Gentlemen,
we have four types of public transportation in the State: air,

water, highway and railroad. Each of them is important. Each



is essential. Each has its own job to do. But we cannot afford
to subordinate one in order to help another.

So all we ask is fair play and proper recognition
for each of the four methods of transportation in order
to protect our rail transportation not only for today but for
the future, Senator Ozzard and all of you gentlemen who live
out in the hinterland know that the megalopolis population
increase predicted in the next decade or two is going to put
unbelievable demands on transportation, whether it is highway,
railroad or anything else.

So as I see it, gentlemen, the people of New Jersey
look to their board of directors to make sure that one of our
greatest assets is not inadvertently lost,

San Francisco and Los Angeles threw away - tore up - two
of the finest electric interurban systems in the United States.
I don't have to tell you anything about conditions in Los
Angeles, But I can say that in San Francisco the counties
which approved the tearing up of those electric lines are
today committed to the expenditure of somewhere around one billion
dollars, a large part of which is going to be used to replace
what they threw away., Now we can't afford this in New Jersey.
We can't build new highways as fast as Detroit can turn out
motor vehicles. Furthermore, gentlemen, there isn't a county
in the State of New Jersey which can indefinitely put up with
this loss of taxable ratables that occurs every time you cut
a super highway through the town. You just can't do it,
Therefore, common sense and sound economics, our future, our

welfare, says that we don't want less rail service; we need



more and better not only to meet our existing problems,
but those of the future. To do it properly, Senator, we must
have an independent department.

SENATOR HILLERY: Thank you,

SENATOR STAMLER: I have a short question to ask Mayor
Taber, How many commuters, if you know, are there out of
Morris County into Newark and how many into New York?

MR. TABER: Senator, I do not have that figure available,
I can get it for you and I will be glad to mail it to you.

SENATOR STAMLER: Will you? It might help the Committee
to at least come to some decision as to the need - and I am
not talking about the hinterlands - to do something about the
commuter problem, Figures are important.

MR, TABER: You have two situations. Senator Sarcone
has one., He is very familiar with it. Senator Stamler,
you have one, And that is, when you get into suburban passenger
service there are two types: There is the so-called rapid
transit type, which would encompass more the subway, short
interval operation, like Newark, Elizabeth and so on. You
could draw a circle of not more than 15 miles - 14 miles is
what London, England, thinks - and in that you have more like
a subway, rapid transit. Then when you get beyond that, you
get into the suburban area. I can say to you this, that we do
have a large number of commuters to and from Newark on all the
lines, Newark, as you know, is a rapidly growing city.

SENATOR STAMLER: Senator Sarcone will be glad to hear
that.

MR. TABER: I had a little difference of opinion with



Mayor Addonizio on it when I told him that I thought if

the Newark City Subway was properly developed and expanded,
that the economy of Newark would be greatly improved as well as
the ability to move around.

SENATOR STAMLER: Well, can you get us the figures? I
think it would be kind of important.

MR. TABER: Yes, sir, And I think you can safely be
sure, Senator, that that number is going to constantly increase.
I would also like to say that as you see a revival of building
and a resurgence of Lower Manhattan south of City Hall, the
Brooklyn Bridge, you are going to see more commuters from
New Jersey flowing down to Lower Manhattan,

SENATOR STAMLER: To the World Trade Center?

MR. TABER: Well, the whole thing because if you look,
Senator, at the new construction that has gone up south of
the Brooklyn Bridge in the last five years and see the areas
which are still susceptible to the same type of high-rise
office development, there is no question about a revival of
the lower end of Manhattan Island as a business and trade center.

SENATOR STAMLER: If you can get these figures to Mr.
Alito down at the State House, it would be helpful.

MR, TABER: We will do that within the next few days.

SENATOR OZZARD: Thank you, Mr. Taber.

Mr. Joseph Harrison.

JOSEPH HARRTI S O N: Mr., Chairman and gentlemen:
I have a short statement that I have prepared to accompany a

number of proposed amendments to Senate Number 292,



(Mr. Harrison's complete statement can be
found on page 96 of this transcript. ]

I am special counsel to the Morris County Board of
Public Transportation and the Board over the last ten years
has made constructive recommendations to State agencies and
others having responsibility in this whole area. One of its
recent contributions was the initial sponsorship of what is
now Senate 292,

Now the proposed amendments that I am presenting
to your Committee here today are to Senate 292. Senate 292,
as you gentlemen know, provides for a separate and distinct
state agency to be known as the New Jersey Transit Agency which
would be authorized to take over, if it should become necessary,
the ownership as well as the operation of such railroad
facilities in the State as may be needed to continue the
essential passenger rail service between New Jersey and New
York City.

Now the matter of financing the State's purchase of
the necessary passenger rail facilities which is not developed
in S 292 is the subject of a preliminary draft of a bill or
of a number of amendments that I have prepared for presentation
to your Committee at this hearing and which have been presented
to you,

In effect the bill provides three essential things. It
goes to what I consider the jugular vein of the whole problem.
The three aspects that this proposed amendment would incorporate
in the bill are:

1, A bond issue of $100 million (a figure which could
be increased upon further study before the bill is actually

enacted) ;
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2, The guaranty of such bonds by the State, on
the assumption that revenues and income from the State's
operations would not be sufficient to amortize the bonds and
pay the interest thereon;

3, Finally, the sources of the funds to support the
State's guaranty would be: the revenues of the present tax
on interstate commuters (R.S. 54:8A); the surplus fund reserves
of the New York Port Authority; and the surplus fund reserves
of the New Jersey Turnpike Authority.

I think sooner or later, as distasteful as the matter
of either buying the passenger rail facilities or enacting or
presenting a bond issue - distasteful as those two items may

be, the fact of the matter is that sooner or later you are

’
coming to it, You hear rumors, Well, this Committee heard
Mr. White, the chief executive officer of the railroad, tell
you two things at your hearing in Morristown. In the first
instance he said that if he doesn't get some relief, they are
going to quit after December 31lst. You hear rumors that he
has already made that indication to the Governor and the

people down at the State House. Two, he has disparaged the

9
proposal, the Demonstration Project, whereby Commissioner

Palmer would hope to get in about $6 million from the Federal
government, and this under Senator Sarcone's questioning and

your questioning, Mr, Chairman, in which you indicated - well,
you are just getting a good fat subsidy - all that they are going
to give you - and Mr. White admitted that. Now this is having

very tough sailing down in Washington at the present moment.

Months have gone by and nothing has been done with respect to
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an approval, As a matter of fact, the Division of Rail
Transportation has had to submit a revised proposal, apparently
to try to meet the patent objections of Director Kohl of the
HHFA down at Washington, so that the prospect is pretty glum.
And you have been told in no uncertain terms - we have all been
told in no uncertain terms by the management of the railroad
that they are going to apply to discontinue all passenger
service and thereby very seriously adversely affect the people
of Bergen, Essex, Somerset and certainly Morris County.

SENATOR STAMLER: And Union,

MR, HARRISON: And Union very definitely. But with
these stark facts facing us, we might as well face another
stark fact and that is that it is going to cost money and that if
S 292 needs beefing up, needs to be amended to provide sources
of it, we have studied and prepared a draft of amendments that
would serve that purpose.

SENATOR OZZARD: Mr, Harrison, I am curious about one
of your suggestions, in that I am not quite certain as to the
legal right of the State to commit the surplus fund reserves
of the New York Port Authority and the surplus fund reserves
of the New Jersey Turnpike Authority. I am concerned there
with the bond obligations and the bond contracts.

MR, HARRISON: Well, let's take the surplus funds of
the New Jersey Turnpike Authority. Now in '59, the matter was
presented - it was gone into and it was presented on the ballot
and it was turned down by the people. A lot of us feel that
it wasn't properly presented at the time, that the administration

didn't quite give it its all as it might have at that time. 1In
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any event, constitutionally I believe a defeated amendment
may be presented after the third year and that time has
certainly passed so that with a proper presentation and
the situation having become aggravated with the passage of
time, I would be hopeful that such an amendment could pass.

Now with reference to the Port Authority surpluses,
you may have noticed that over in New York this has been a
suggestion to help bail them out - that is, at least their
share - and keep their fifteen-cent subway fare, Now that
suggestion has been made by responsible people there. I would
think that with proper legislation, proper constitutional pro-
visions, but: we would have to go through those =~ I foresee
that - I say there is a source of funds that very properly,
very properly, could be used for this purpose. Since the Port
Authority itself will not assume the obligations for which
it was really established, one of the obligations for which
it was really established, it seems very fair, eminently fair,
that any surplus funds that they get from their other oper-
ations should be used to accomplish purposes for which they were
originally established,

SENATOR OZZARD: Mr, Harrison, from the statement of
the sponsorship by the Morris County Board of Public Trans-
portation of S 292, I am correct in stating that your association,
your body, sees us at the point of taking over the railroad
operation - is that correct? - going into a State agency to
operate the railroads.

MR. HARRISON: This is on the premise that the railroad -

that Mr., White isn't bluffing, that he really intends to
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discontinue service.

SENATOR OZZARD: I don't think that Mr., White is bluffing.

MR, HARRISON: Well, this is our premise, sir.

SENATOR OZZARD: Thank you very much, Mr. Harrison.

Any other questions?

SENATOR STAMLER: I have one. You are still the editor
of the New Jersey Law Journal, aren't you?

MR. HARRISON: Yes, sir,

SENATOR STAMLER: And since you have been discussing law
here today, what do you think of the constitutionality of the
law under which we now give subsidies to the railroads?

MR. HARRISON: Well, as I read the Constitution, the
language is very clear, If you can go by the clear meaning of
the Constitution which prohibits any State grant or gift to
any private corporation, it is my definite opinion that the
subsidies have been and are unconstitutional and this is
another reason why we have proposed this situation. Now if
the donstitutional provisions require amendment, then let's
amend the Constitution., But I feel that it is not good govern-
ment to distort, pervert, the clear meaning of language of the
Constitution to come to some result and this is clearly what
is being done with the subsidies. This was decided in '41 where
the railroads were pleading bankruptcy and that they were going
out of business;in the case of Wilentz versus Hendrickson, this
whole matter was gone into and the then Court of Errors and
Appeals said that this is unconstitutional and the whole history
of that provision of the Constitution which prohibits the grant

to private corporations stems from a railroad situation which
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existed in 1875 when this amendment was incorporated in

the Constitution., In that case the court clearly spells out

the whole reason for the prohibition against such grants and

the case was even weaker then. Then it was a matter of forgiving
interest on taxes due and they said, "Oh, no, that's a grant."
Here we are making an outright grant and to me it is very clear,
if you read the clear language of the Constitution, that is,
the clear, undistorted, unperverted, un- [quote] "interpreted'",
construed language of the Constitution and you can't square the
subsidies with the Constitution.

SENATOR STAMLER: Thank you very much,

SENATOR LYNCH: Mr, Harrison, is it not a fact that
under the terms of the law providing subsidies for the rail-
roads, the railroads enter into a contract with the State for
services?

MR, HARRISON: This is the form of language used.

You understand, Senator, that they are already bound to give
us that service under their franchises., They are not giving
the State anything that the State isn't entitled to.

SENATOR LYNCH: Well, under the recent passage of
law in Congress can't they go before the ICC and abandon
commuter service if they want to?

MR. HARRISON: Not entirely, The most recent case is
a case in the Supreme Court of the United States which involves
the Southern Railway against -- well, it was in South Carolina.
The Southern Railway Company wanted to discontinue, abandon
completely, service between two small towns, Greenboro and

Goldboro, and the railroad did exactly that, They went under
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Section 13A before the ICC. Now the ICC --

SENATOR LYNCH: 14B or 13A7

MR. HARRISON: 13A,

SENATOR STAMLER: 14B - That's the Labor Law.

MR. HARRISON: Oh, excuse me, Senator.

SENATOR SARCONE: Didn't you read the editorials this week?

SENATOR STAMLER: I am glad I told a constitutional
lawyer something.

MR. HARRISON: That's right. Thank you very much.

I am sure 1l4B wouldn't do what 13A does to us,

Under 13A, the ICC doesn't have to call a hearing and
can let the discontinuance go into effect. Now that case was
taken up by the state authorities and when I read that case,

I looked up the population of Greenboro and Goldboro. Well,
Greenboro had about 31,000 and Goldboro had about 18,000. So
I read on and you read on to the last paragraph, the last few
paragraphs, of that Supreme Court decision and the Supreme
Court said - well, now, of course - they affirmed in that

case - but they said - of course, if this discontinuance,

this total abandonment, involved an abandonment between metro-
politan areaswhere you had large numbers of people involved -
well, of course, the ICC might be justified in permitting that.
So in view of the language of that case, I say it is not open
and shut that the railroad can go there. They still have an
obligation to serve under their franchises. They are a public
utility. They have certain rights which were given to them
that other private corporations don't have and it seems to me

that a lot of people are forgetting that they are operating
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under privileges and grants that have been given to them

by public authority, by the government, by the State of

New Jersey and by the Federal government, and when it comes

to applying that to New York City and all of North Jersey, I
don't think it is that open and shut. They still have that
responsibility and, therefore, I think it is an illusory contract.

SENATOR LYNCH: Just one more question: I haven't
had the opportunity of reading the statement you filed with the
Committee, Do I understand from what you have said today that
you believe the State of New Jersey should purchase the commuter
facilities and operate the same?

MR, HARRISON: This is the only honest, direct way of
doing it if they really go out of business, If they threaten =
not threaten - if they really abandon and can get away with it,
then this is the only way to do it., I mean, to try to arrange
with them what they want - I have heard what they want. I
have heard them testify not only before your Committee here, but
I have heard them testify elsewhere, They just want a cost
plus proposition and I question the constitutionality of that.

SENATOR LYNCH: Thank you.

SENATOR STAMLER: How about the freight service? Do
you think we should get into that?

SENATOR HILLERY: What about the freight service?

MR, HARRISON: Well, when you come to the freight
service, you come into the matter of division of cost. Now
you have a rail-=--

SENATOR STAMLER: No, We are running it now, The State

of New Jersey is now running the service, We are not talking
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now about the railroads running it. We know about their
divisions., The State of New Jersey under some agency,
some authority, is running it. Shouldn't we also take the
good with the bad?

MR, HARRISON: I am very sympathetic to that view on
the one hand. On the other, I have another basic political
tenet which is that the State should just get into these
things of private enterprise only to the extent that it is
absolutely necessary. But I can see and I can justify even
with that kind of ingrain belief that I have in our private
enterprise system getting into all rail transportation as
long as we have to take over the passenger. It is all one.

The matter of cost is quite a difficult thing to arrive at
really, honestly. I don't care what the ICC formulae are.

They have never been tested and they are there because they
haven't been able to get anything better. That is how dif-
ficult the problem is. That is all that that shows. But I
would say that we definitely should take over the whole thing -
I mean, if that's the way the industry itself wants it.

Now, of course, I think White or some of the other
members of the railroad have said, "We will give you everything
east of the Delaware.'

SENATOR STAMLER: Not the freight.

MR, HARRISON: I think at one time he said the freight.

SENATOR OZZARD: He said they made no money in New
Jersey.

MR. HARRISON: That's right., But if I may say so, I just

wonder whether he thought the matter all the way through.
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As you pointed out, Mr, Chairman, New Jersey is the gateway
to a lot of these railroads and their mere bare cost within
the State does not tell the story. It is very misleading and
it is unfair of them to try to tell you so,

SENATOR OZZARD: Well, what Mr, White was being was a
bit practical, Even if we only got in the passenger serivce,
Mr, Harrison, they would no longer be able to run an engine
or locomotive until its wheels were ready to fall off on
the freight line and quickly transfer it to passenger service
and then assess the passenger line for the repairs to a worn-
out locomotive,

MR. HARRISON: Right.

SENATOR OZZARD: So they would have some problems, you

see, once they were separated anyway.

MR, HARRISON: You are so right.

SENATOR OZZARD: Any other questions of Mr. Harrison?
[No response.,]| Thank you very much,

SENATOR STAMLER: Senator, on behalf of Assemblyman
Peter J. McDonough of Union County, who was supposed to appear
here - he has asked me to give his statement to the Committee.
I think there are sufficient copies.

SENATOR OZZARD: The statement of Assemblyman Peter J.
McDonough will be spread upon the record and made part of the
transcript,

[Statement of Assemblyman Peter J. McDonough
can be found on page 107 of this transcript. ]

Senator Woolfenden presently of Sussex and soon to be

jointly representing Sussex, Warren and Morris with Senator
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Hillery has joined the Committee.

Mayor Hulsizer of Fanwood, please.

E. S. HULSTIZER: Mr. Chairman and members of
the Committee: I thank you very much for this opportunity to
be here today.

I had prepared a statement which has been given to
Mr, Alito and now that this is supposed to be just an
informal summary, let me say I have been greatly impressed
by the testimony that has been given here by Mr., Taber and by
Mr, Harrison. These men impress me as being very much expert
in the field, which is more than I can say for myself.

Nevertheless, I have been very interested in this
mass transportation problem as mayor of my community since
such a large number of our citizens do use the railroads for
transportation to New York and Newark. Consequently I have
been very much interested in the Inter-Municipal Group for
Better Rail Service which has been formed here in Union County
with the communities in our area.

We have arrived at a position in our Inter-Municipal
Group which I would like to just summarize here., We have felt
for a great many years that this mass transportation problem
could probably best be handled by the Port of New York Authority.
I recognize that it is the feeling of this Committee that the
Port of New York Authority could not very well be cajoled or
even persuaded in any way to take over this problem.,

One point I would like to point out, however, is this:

We have supported the purchase and operation by the Port of
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New York Authority of the Hudson and Manhattan Railroad --
we have never supported it, I should say - inasmuch as this
is not in accordance with the intent of the statute creating
the Authority. We believe that the Port of New York Authority
should construct and operate rail terminal facilities and
coordinate rail traffic in the Port District in the same manner
that they now do in the fields of vehicular, air and water
facilities, In other words, our position is that while we
do not expect the Port of New York Authority to take over and
operate the railroads of our State, we do feel that they have
the responsibility to create the facilities, the terminal
facilities, which would accommodate these rail lines. They
have done it with the airports and they have certainly done
it with water facilities in the Port of Elizabeth and a few
of these other places., And if this much of the job is taken
over by the Port of New York Authority, then I think that a
large measure of it has been taken care of, to coordinate and
to plan the operation of the railroads,

Aside from that, gentlemen, I don't think I have anything
to say except to once again endorse the fine testimony that
was given by Mr, Taber and Mr. Harrison., I think that they
presented the problem in a very clear, concise way. They
have certainly studied it and I think they have come up with
some fine recommendations for your Committee to consider.

If there are any questions that you would like to ask
me -- Let me just point out this: Our Inter-Municipal Group
endorsed the Aldene Plan so-called simply as a stop-gap measure,

We never did and we don't now feel that this is going to be
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the solution for the mass transportation problem in Union
County. I don't want to appear to be pessimistic, but as
I envision this thing, being a commuter who goes to New York
every day, the confusion and the jam-up that is going to occur
in Penn Station in Newark is going to be just simply awful.
I have had the occasion in the past when the ferries were
out of operation or during the Central Jersey railroad strike
of going to Elizabeth and transferring to the Pennsylvania
Railroad in order to get into New York and I know how bad
that was and that was just a temporary situation. But unless
facilities are improved at the Pennsylvania Station in Newark,
I just look forward to this thing as being something that
is going to be unbearable,

So with that, that concludes my testimony aside from
the prepared statment which I have offered. Are there any

questions you would like to ask me?

[Complete statement submitted by Mayor Hulsizer
can be found on page 110 of this transcript. ]

SENATOR OZZARD: Mayor, I would like to clear up one
point. You state that your position or that of the Borough
of Fanwood is for the Port Authority to operate terminal
facilities, You also endorse the position taken by Mr. Taber
and Mr., Harrison which was in the ultimate a State authority
or State agency taking over the whole operation. Aren't these
two positions a little in conflict?

MR. HULSIZER: Perhaps they are. What I meant to say
there was that it has always been the position of our group
that the Port Authority should operate the terminal facilities.

I still think that this is so. But I think that Mr. Taber
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and Mr. Harrison -- I think it seems to be the feeling of

this Committee that the Port of New York Authority cannot be
persuaded to do this sort of thing. It is my feeling that

the State of New York and the State of New Jersey in creating
the Port of New York Authority have created a monster which
seems to be something they cannot control, I don't necessarily
subscribe to that theory that the State of New York and the
State of New Jersey cannot control the Port of New York Authority.
I don't know whether any serious efforts have been made. They
probably have, But it seems to me that there must be some

means whereby the two legislative bodies of the two great States
of New Jersey and New York can control an authority which they
created. I just can't conceive that an agency that has been
created can be more powerful than the agencies which created

it.

SENATOR STAMLER: I think the record ought to show,
Senator, that Congress created the Port of New York Authority.

SENATOR OZZARD: Not entirely.

SENATOR STAMLER: The original legislation came from the
Federal government.

SENATOR O0ZZARD: I would say that the two states were
slightly involved in its inception and I am not going to go
into a further use of words in a description of what took place,

SENATOR STAMLER: 1 have one question., How many people
live in Fanwood?

MR. HULSIZER: Nine thousand.

SENATOR STAMLER: How many commuters do you think you

have to New York?
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MR. HULSIZER: I would say that there areclose to a thousand.

SENATOR STAMLER: A thousand.

MR, HULSIZER: Nearly nine thousand live there, but the
nine thousand includes the housewives and the children. We
have lots of kids,

SENATOR HILLERY: Mr. Chairman, I might advise the
Mayor, to my knowledge the Port Authority has been blocked, but
they have never been controlled.

MR. HULSIZER: Well, let me say, Senator Hillery, I
realize that this isn't an easy thing. But the point is
that there must be some means - I don't know whether they have
all been explored - whereby proper pressure could be brought
on this agency to be more cooperative.

SENATOR LYNCH: Mayor, you suggest the Port of New
York Authority operate terminal facilities,

MR, HULSIZER: Yes,

SENATOR LYNCH: Just what do you mean by terminal
facilities?

MR, HULSIZER: Well, what I mean by terminal
facilities are such things as their operating the airports,
the Newark Airport, for example. They are operating LaGuardia
and they are operating the bus terminal in New York City.

It seems to me that the terminal facilities, for example,

that I envision as far as Union County is concerned would be
the creation of a terminal facility somewhere in the Jersey
City area which would replace this Aldene Plan business where
all the trains are going to go into Newark. I just don't think

Newark can do it., I think if a large terminal facility were
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established in the Jersey City area into which all the
passenger lines could feed and then be transported to
New York or to whatever other destination the passenger may
want to go, this would be a much better solution. And if
they provided that, it would seem to me that either the
State or the passengers themselves who use the transportation
facilities should pay sufficient revenues to make this not
a losing proposition for the Port of New York Authority.
SENATOR LYNCH: Thank you,
SENATOR OZZARD: Are thefe any other questions of the
Mayor? 1If not, Mayor, thank you very much,
MR, HULSIZER: Thank you, gentlemen,
SENATOR OZZARD: We appreciate having your statement,
Mayor Hagen of the Borough of Chatham, please, I sort
of called you out of turn here, Mayor, because you have such

a delightfully short statement, [Mayor Hagen's written state-
ment can be found on page 112.]

DEWEY A, HAGEN: Mr, Chairman and Senators:

We in Chatham are very much concerned with the railroad
problem, particularly the commuter problem. Our town is
suburban., It is very similar to many of the towns along

the Lackawanna - Madison, Summit, Maplewood, South Orange,
Morristown and so forth - and we certainly are looking forward
to a solution of this problem, as to how it is going to be
resolved, because we all feel in our area that the railroad is
a means of transportation for taking the bulk of the people
from our town and the surrounding towns into Newark and

New York,
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I might say that our service is good. It is so good
that most of our people that ride on the railroads are not
even concerned whether the railroad is going to stop or not.
It is very hard to go to work and create enough sentiment to
get this railroad problem resolved.

Now I am not an expert on transportation., That is not
my line of business, But we do know that we need trans-
portation. In view of all the news that I read in the paper
about what the railroads want to do - stop the trains and
care nothing about what goes on - I am looking forward to
our people in the State of New Jersey - we might call them the
politicians, but nevertheless the people that run our State -
stepping in here and resolving this problem., I don't know
what your real answer is, As I say, I am not a transportation
man., But I certainly urge that you as our representatives move
on this and establish some type of an authority, a body or
whatever it requires to keep our railroads running because
the railroads are there. They can handle the people, The
service is good, particularly in our area. There are no com-
plaints about that. The main thing is to :keep it going.

That is the thing that we are concerned with, How you are going
to do it - I am sorry I have no comments to offer on that,

I think Mr, Taber has covered ‘that situation very carefully
with you in the past and I think you all know what our real
problem would be because the suburban area of Jersey is going

to continue to grow, the population of the State is expanding

by leaps and bounds and we must have some means of rapid

transit to transport these people. No matter how many highways
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we build, we are going to reach a time when we will have

the law of diminishing returns. If you build enough highways

to transport all the people in the morning and evening hours

to get them out and back, there won't be any place for the
people, This is true not only in San Francisco, but particularly
Los Angeles, you will see that situation, There are more freeways
there using up the land where business ought to be than there

is room for business at the present time and still they have
nothing but a jam, I think probably most of you have been

in Los Angeles and seen the situation, I know that California

is not in sympathy with highway transportation for transporting
masses of people., Certainly in Jersey with our highway system
as it stands today, we are in no condition to transport these
large numbers of people that go into Newark and New York every
day.,

Now in our own town we have about 1500 people that
commute from the Chatham Station. I have estimated that there
are about 1200 of those right from Chatham Borough. The rest
come from Chatham Township, some from Harding Township and Florham
Park,

SENATOR STAMLER: What is your population?

MR. HAGEN: The population of Chatham Borough is about
10,000, just under 10,000,

SENATOR STAMLER: I am sorry, Mayor,.

MR. HAGEN: That's all right, The building of highways,
putting buses on them or driving your own personal car, is not
in my own estimation the way to handle mass transportation.

High-speed transit lines, no matter how they are, whether elevated,
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underground or on the surface, is the way to transport people.
I think you will observe that in all of our cities that

ltave a good transportation system. I think even in our
European countries, if we take a look at their railroads,
they are designed to do that very thing. There are plenty of
roads in Europe being built very rapidly, but they are not
designed to handle people getting from one town to another.
It is the railroads that are handling the bulk of the

traffic over there and I think our own salvation lies in
maintaining the railroad and keeping it going. It may be

an expensive item for us. Just how much it will cost us

as taxpayers, we don't know, But I still think it is one of
the things that must be done.

I might say that roads are not cheap by any means. We
are spending millions on roads. We are working on it., It is
very slow, But every road that has been built in my time
here in the State, within five years after it has been built,
it has been so overtaxed that nobody could move on it.

Take our New Jersey Turnpike and our Garden State Parkway, two
of the best roads probably in the United States. Can you make
time on them today? Going through Essex County on the Parkway
today, morning and night, it is jammed to the hilt, You can't
move. I don't say that the railroads are going to take all
that crowd off the parkways. But if we stop the railroads,
you will have a bigger jam. It is going to be chaos.

SENATOR OZZARD: Mayor, in your statement you suggest
that there be no delay in creating a suitable public agency to

insure that trains continue to run - and this part interests me -
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and that the service be adequate to encourage expanded use

of the railroad facilities. Now as the mayor of a suburban
town, do you really believe that we can increase the use of
the railroads by the members of the present population in your
area?

MR. HAGEN: Well, I certainly feel this way, that the
number of commuters is going to increase due to the growth.
That is where it is coming from. By good train service, you
can also encourage more people to use it. We have half-hour
service at the present time through our town, I think it
runs from about seven o'clock in the morning until 8:30 or
9:00 o'clock at night and I think that our local trains through
the day are pretty well patronized even today, much more than
they were a few years ago when we only had hourly service.

SENATOR OZZARD: 1 hear a great deal about growth, Mayor,
and our lines at the present time are all oriented around the
City of New York, the Manhattan area. I have been doing
recently a rather sketchy study of the growth pattern of
Manhattan and I am a little surprised to see that it is almost
nonexistent, There isn't a real growth pattern in Manhattan,
Why would the growth pattern in suburban Jersey make any dif-
ference if there isn't a comparable growth pattern in the
City of New York? I mean, you are not going to take any more
commuters in there. Or are we talking about something dif-
ferent? Are we suddenly at the brink of transporting people
within New Jersey from point to point?

MR. HAGEN: I think we are talking about transporting

people from New Jersey into New York, which is the hub of
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business. That is what we are talking about. The people

in New York want to get out. They don't want to live in

the crowded city any more. They want to live in the suburban
areas,

SENATOR STAMLER: In line with that, Senator, if you
will forgive me, in a certain instance a neighbor of yours,
Chubb and Son, moved into your area. That has brought a great
number of commuters who normally would have commuted each
day to New York who would now reside, I would assume, in the
general area, I think this is what the Senator is talking
about,

SENATOR OZZARD: I don't mean to put you on the spot.

MR, HAGEN: That's all right.

SENATOR OZZARD: I am trying to find out whether you
have a feeling in your community there are more people that
would use the railroads if we could give more service - mid-
day service, for example, and so forth., Are there women who
want to use the trains to New York? Are we going to struggle
only with the peak hours of commuter operation? Can we expand
service and make it practical?

MR, HAGEN: Well, as I say, with the service that we
have on our line today, it is widely used. It would still, if
that service were not available, that is, the off-peak hours -
it would clutter up the highways just that much more. More
people would go. There is no question but what we are having
a great change in the metropolitan area of certain types of
business, particularly our commercial enterprises, stores and

so forth, They are moving out into the suburban area to
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attract more trade. They realize that people are not

going onto Manhattan Island to do their shopping. It is
economically not feasible, I don't think any of us would go
into New York if we could find the same thing at our back door,

SENATOR OZZARD: You get the point that has been
bothering me through most of these hearings, Mayor, and I use
you as my vehicle of getting it on the record because of your
position as municipal official, and that is, I wonder if we
are not looking at something that is much too narrow in this
matter of rail transportation, I wonder if we shouldn't be
looking at this not only to get people in and out of Manhattan,
but to get people in and out of various parts of New Jersey,
to the growing shopping centers and so forth, and make public
mass transportation a sensible and realistic thing for the
northern part of New Jersey.

MR. HAGEN: I think it is highly essential that we do
that, It is a terrific job to control where the centers are
going to develop. Most of them today, as you realize, are all
on our major highways because we have to depend upon the
automobile, The railroad isn't there., This still clutters up
our roads just that much more, particularly in the urban areas.

SENATOR OZZARD: All right. Thank you very much, Mayor.
Any other questions of the Mayor? [No response.]

I have two persons listed together here for the Board
of Realtors of the Plainfield area, Mrs. Wilner and Mr. Schwartz.
I would prefer taking just one unless there is some reason for
both persons speaking. Mrs. Wilner -

MRS. WILNER: I am left with this, gentlemen. Mr. Schwartz
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left.
SENATOR OZZARD: 1 saw you trying to duck, but I
wasn't going to let you,

MRS. WILNER: I don't know why not.

M R S. BEATRTICE WIULNER: Senators and
gentlemen: I also would like to reiterate what some of the
other people have said, that the people before me, of course,
are far more equipped than I on rail service and its enormous
problems in the State of New Jersey.

Our Board, as the Plainfield Area Board of Realtors,
has a specific need, of course, for better rail service in our

community., We

, like other communities along the Central line,

are greatly affected by it.

I heard just before I got up, Senator Ozzard, you ask
did we honestly think that we could encourage more commuter
service if we had better rail service and we are of this opinion
that our people in Plainfield, namely perhaps 2,000 commuters
or a little better, would increase rather than decrease. 1
don't know the figures., I don't have them. But I am sure
within the last ten or fifteen years, this figure that I just
gave you 1s a smaller one than that of ten years ago when the
service was perhaps a little better.

I know for a fact that we in our particular Board have
lost many potential home owners to areas where the commuting
service by rail was better than our community had to offer.
Also, of course, we have been like a little orphan as far as

spurs for highways and we don't have a direct highway or Garden
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State Parkway that goes through our community. Therefore,
we have no access within our State as well as without our:
State, except perhaps by rail and an indirect line.

Of course, in my short summary, I did mention that we
would not like to be forgotten as far as our double -- We have
four stations in Plainfield now, but Grant Avenue and Clinton
Avenue have one or two stops in the morning and one or two
stops in the afternoon and they are almost nonexistent. But
the Plainfield areaCentral Station and our Netherwood Station
which handles the largest portion of our commuter traffic - we
have been led to believe that they are hoping to get rid of
both of these and have a central station which is non=-central.
We would like to go on the record hoping that this would not
happen because in Plainfield the traffic flow is such a problem
at the area that they intend to put the station that it would
be like an enormous bridge without a place to get off. This
is what we have had in other areas and we hope not to have it
here.

We feel that considerable damage has already been done
by the poor rail service that we have here now and we would like
to go on record as not having an answer unfortunately because
we are not qualified to have an answer, but in effect that it
has affected the entire general real estate values in the entire
community, whether they be residential or commercial.

[Statement submitted by the Board of Realtors of

the Plainfield Area can be found on page 113 of
this transcript.]
SENATOR OZZARD: Mrs., Wilner, in your statement you make

a reference to 3,000 responses to a survey. Would you kindly
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tell us who took the survey and the type of sampling that
was made if you know?

MRS, WILNER: Actually I don't have that here in front
of me, I can get it for you and give it to you.

SENATOR OZZARD: Was. it a professional survey?

MRS. WILNER: Yes, it was a professional survey done by
the rail people themselves. In other words, this was not the
Board of Realtors. These questionnaries were put on the seats
of the commuters from Raritan on in to Newark and there were
only 3,000 responses to perhaps many more questionnaires that
had been distributed., From that survey done in 1960, approx-
imately 22 per cent of the commuters stated that they would
leave the general area, Now they are not all from Plainfield.

In other words, the 3,000 were not all from Plainfield, but they
are on this same line. We are not only concerned with Plainfield,
but also with our sister and brother communities up and down

the line. That is all on that.

SENATOR HILLEﬁY: Mrs. Wilner - through you, Mr, Chairman -
you said that people who came here to purchase property in
some instances went to other areas where there was better
commuter service. Could you name some of those areas where
they felt there was better commuter service?

MRS. WILNER: Yes, I can only speak for myself, but in
our own area we have lost several to the Metuchen area which
is on the Pennsylvania line, several to New Brunswick area .- not
New Brunswick itself proper, but in the vicinity of New Brunswick
so that they could get into New Brunswick and use that line.

SENATOR LYNCH: Mrs, Wilner, your loss is our gain in
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Middlesex County.

MRS. WILNER: Well, I am happy for that, only we don't
like to see them leave.

SENATOR OZZARD: Are there any other questions of Mrs.
Wilner? o

SENATOR STAMLER: You mentioned, Mrs. Wilner, the
Netherwood Station and the Central-Plainfield Station and
apparently you suggested that there is a possibility that both
of them are going to be discontinued.

MRS. WILNER: Well, we have been led to believe from
the railroad that they will condense and take our Central Station
and move it up to Richmond. This is the proposal that has been
made to the city fathers of Plainfield. We as a Board are very
much against this. We do not feel that the traffic flow from
studying it with the Parking Commission would be adequate to han-
dle it, no matter what they did in that particular area, and
also would defeat the purpose of upgrading our community, namely,
we are now in the process of an urban renewal development down-
town, And if the city's Central Station were moved, I think
it would affect the general business and, of course, the general
business affects all real estate values in the area.

SENATOR STAMLER: Doesn't a portion of Somerset County
or the people who live in Somerset and the people who live in
Middlesex use your station too?

MRS. WILNER: I am very glad you asked us that because
we do service, of course, North Plainfield and North Plainfield
has a population of some twenty odd thousand, which is Somerset

County, and they would be using the Plainfield Station and
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likewise perhaps South Plainfield which had the Lehigh Valley
and no longer has that rail service, They too would be coming
into Plainfield. So while we have lost some of our people to
Middlesex, those close to us would like us to be able to offer
a good service.

SENATOR STAMLER: Well, when they move to Somerset,
you don't consider them lost?

MRS, WILNER: Oh, yes.

SENATOR 0ZZARD: I take personal offense to that remark.

MRS, WILNER: That is if they go up %n the hinterland,
up into Senator Ozzard's area,

SENATOR OZZARD: This matter of stations, Mrs. Wilner,
is possibly just a trifle aside from the basic problem., But
since it has been raised, you know in Senator Lynch's county,
they have what was an experimental Park 'n Ride operation which
has proven to be quite successful, I believe --

SENATOR LYNCH: That is true.

MRS, WILNER: I would like to hear about i I really don't
know anything about that,

SENATOR OZZARD: [Continuing] -- where the station is just
on the outskirts of town, but has such large parking facilities
that they can centralize there and presumably people are willing
to drive and get decent parking facilities and then take a
train from there. Wouldn't a central station with adequate
parking facilities meet the Plainfield problem since cost is
a factor in maintaining these several stations and even the
State might find that consolidation is necessary?

MRS, WILNER: I think that the main hope, of course, in
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Plainfield is that they keep it a suburban kind of community
and therefore the Netherwood area, being the suburban area of
the town, it makes it that much easier for the people to
commute, And when you are thinking in terms of commuting,
if you are a commuter, you know that you are thinking of portal
to portal, more or less from your home to your office, rather
than the rail service saying it would be simpler because we
could have one station and therefore it would take ten minutes
less because we would have two less stops or four less stops
along the line. But the gentleman that is going to New York
has to think about how long it is going to take him to get
from his home to this bus ride or whatever you speak of
to an area station and then from that station on into New
York. So we would like to think in terms of it being a
suburban kind of community and the gentleman going from his
home to his office in the least amount of time. I am not
convinced that a central station, if one were large enough
and the area large enough for parking and what have you, would
not be the answer, but that doesn't seem to be an opportunity
because the area that they have chosen is not one of large
area that they would be able to get the spur and direct lines
from the community into the station. Our town wasn't laid out
so, unfortunately, and therefore it would make it more dif-
ficult.

SENATOR OZZARD: Are there any other questions? If not,
I want to thank you and I want to compliment you ‘on your hat, It
is a welcome relief from the bald spots,

MRS. WILNER: Thank you very much,
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SENATOR OZZARD: I would like to take a five-minute
break before our secretary's fingers go totally cramped.

Let's give her some relief, In five minutes, we will be back.
[Short Recess]

SENATOR OZZARD: Gentlemen, can we call the meeting
back to order, please, We would like to break for lunch
at 12:30 for one hour, Now I have still a rather lengthy list
here, I want each of you to be as honest with me as possible.
If there are any persons who must leave for other engagements -
and I am sure all of you have other things to do - I would like
to give those persons that are in a critical situation priority.
But if not, I would like to take them in the order that we
have them, which means that some of you will be here after
lunch., 1Is there anyone that has any critical situation that
requires any immediate handling? [No response. ]

All right. I have here a very brief written statement
from Mayor Hewson of the Township of Harding in Morris County.
I have been asked to see that this is made part of the record
and I will give it to the Secretary to see that it becomes
part of the transcribed record.

[Statement submitted by Mayor E. H, Hewson can be
found on page 1ll4o0f this transcript. ]

I would like to ask Mr. John Kraus, Chairman of the
Inter-Municipal Group for Better Rail Service, to come forward,

please.

JOHN F. KRAUTUS: Mr. Chairman and honorable sirs:
It gives me pleasure to appear before you again.

I will only attempt here to give a brief resume and to
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bring up a point that will clarify statements of the past
which in the interest of brevity have always been brief and
perhaps not included all the facts,

SENATOR OZZARD: Can everyone hear? [Members of the
audience indicate they cannot hear.,] Pull the mike back just
a bit, please, Mr. Kraus.,

MR. KRAUS: We have in the past issued these statements,
but in the interest of brevity at times perhaps we haven't been
complete enough in support of the necessary details,

Briefly, back in 1946 after about a year's study, the
group determined that one of the keys to the long-range solution of
the rail problem was the consolidation of wasteful and expensive
duplicating terminal facilities. And as the years have gone
by, this has become more evidenF, particularly with our recom-
mendation that the Port Authority is the only experienced,
existing agency to provide the terminal facilities which in
our case have been the number one "Independent Loop" Plan
recommended by the Metropolitan Rapid Transit Cpmmission, sup-
ported and subsidized by the Port Authority after the expenditure
of some one and one-quarter million dollars,

We think that the Palmer Plan,as Mayor Hulsizer has
indicated, is merely a stop-gap arrangement and we think it is
kind of foolish to go into a stop~gap arrangement of the magnitude
of dollars that have to be expended both in recurring costs
and in capital costs to provide a stop-gap solution without the
determination of a long-range plan, particularly in this case
too where the rights-of-way may be lost as a result of going
into this plan,

We also have said over the years that since the operation
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of the railroads by the Highway Department our service on
the main line of the Jersey Central has deterioriated
percentagewise at a faster pace than before we started to
spend in northern New Jersey some $30 million through sub-
sidies and another $15 to $20 million for studies by today
five different agencies in the State.

I don't think there is any question that rail service
is a requirement, particularly with the ever-increasing
numbers of cars and the increasing costs of building highway
facilities, The last statement I heard from Commissioner
Palmer was that it was costing an average of some $7 million a
mile for modern highway construction. This nowhere meets the
cost requirement when we talk of the heavily populated areas
such as the Oranges or Newark or the other points of the State.

Therefore, we urge the Governor and the Legislature of
the State of New Jersey first to create a State Department
of Transportation, consisting of four divisions - Highway, Rail,
Waterway and Airway.

Two, direct the Port Authority to take immediate steps
toward the implementation of their sponsored Metropolitan Rapid
Transit Commission's recommended "Independent Loop' Plan as
the long-range plan for the solution of the terminal facilities
in northem New Jersey and New York,

Three, maintain existing rail and ferry services until
the "Independent Loop™ Plan is in operation.

Four, abolish existing State rail study agencies. We
have just about studied the rail problem to death. I recognize

that if we study it for a few more years, we will have solved

40



the problem because there will be no rail problem - there
won't be any railroads. We have had during the last twenty

to thirty years sufficient studies. The Metropolitan Rapid
Transit Commission study, as I indicated earlier, supported and
subsidized by the Port Authority, cost over a million and

a quarter and there are other numerous studies, too many to
mention at this time,

We also recommend that we return the regulation of
the railroads to the Public Utility Commission where it had
been and where it rightly belongs.

Just to clarify the point on the Port Authority, there
have been times when some have thought that we have knocked
the Port Authority. We never have, We consider them one of
the most efficient quasi-judicial operating agencies in this
part of the country. Both in our reports to you and included
in this report as well as in Mayor Hulsizer's report are many
reasons, both legal and other, that indicate the Port Authority
is a natural agency to do this job. We know if we create
a new agency, we will have an inexperienced, higher-overhead
cost group competing with an existing agency.

In addition to those items that support this position,
and there are many, I would like to quote from the study completed
by the Regional Plan Association, which took three years and
cost well over a million dollars, relative to the solution of
the mass transportation problem:

“"Mass transportation facilities nominally under private
management have become largely a public responsibility....

Existing regional institutions, including the Port of New
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York Authority, were created as public corporations to remove
the program from politics. Yet political pressures do arise

in the informal relations established between the corporation's
executives and other public officials, influential groups, and
private individuals.... cultivating 'public opinion' in such
forms as favorable editorial comment, the assistance of

a strategically placed bureaucrat, or the support of an
influential civic leader...

"In the view of the railroad management,” and I quote
again, "the plight of their companies stems not so much from
changing transportation technology as from the growing
competition of public facilities devoted to automobile and
bus movements, 'The name of the Port Authority,' Tom Barrett
of the New York Heraid Tribune reports, 'is not a popular
one in New Jersey railroad circles, This is because the railroads
feel that the Port Authority's Hudson River crossings are
mainly responsible for the 50 per cent drop in rail passengers
over the last thirty years,'?"

"In contrast to the worsening financial conditions
of public and private institutions responsible for mass
transit, the agencies presiding over the highways, bridges and
tunnels of the Region flourish,

"Thus the 'rubber-tire' agencies of the Region, relying
on both formal and informal means of collaboration, steadily
push forward in their programs. Since they are able to
anticipate large amounts of funds from the higher echelons of
government and to bank heavily on user-charges, these insti-

tutions possess the resources as well as the legal and organizatimal-
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capacity to expand."

They go into a great deal of background on this. 1In
fact, this quotation comes from one full volume of the Study.
There are ten volumes to the entire study.

I go on further and I quote: *Since the demise of the
Metropolitan Rapid Transit Commission, some modification
of the Port Authority's position has become discernible...

Yet this proposal,’ the proposed purchase of the H & M, *does
not embrace the comprehensive coordination of modes of travel
which the Regional Plan Association called for; indeed, it can
be interpreted as a plan which precludes or delays such
arrangements.... The play of politics in the transportation
field operates to maintain a separate heritage of mass transit
and highway development.... The rail portion of the trans-
portation network lives largely on existing capital, 1In
contrast, the highway agencies work in a situation of financial
opulence.,,."

I think that sort of rounds out the picture in addition
to what we have given you gentlemen, We have to agree with the
other groups that the picture looks more hopeless today than
ever in the past. The need for subsidy has been increasing in
amount and I can only state that if the railroads desire what
the New Jersey Association of Railroads requested on February
27, 1964, this is going to be a terrific amount of money to
raise or to support that amount. It is a minimum of $32.3
million if they are to provide first-rate commuter service
and the question is: Does New Jersey want this type of service?

Are there any questions?
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[Complete statement submitted by Mr. Kraus
can be found on page 115 of this transcript. ]

SENATOR STAMLER: Your suggestion on the last page
is: "1, Create a State Department of Transportation.™ You
recognize that this requires a revision or an amendment to
the Constitution?

MR. KRAUS: That's right, Senator,

SENATOR STAMLER: And you recognize too the time it
takes for us to revise our Constitution and amend it?

MR. KRAUS: I recognize that, Senator.

SENATOR STAMLER: Well, can we wait then to do it?

MR. KRAUS: Well, I think that we have the tools with
respect to the transportation statute that was passed in 1960
to maintain service until such time as we got the Constitution
revised. I remember back when the Turnpike surplus funds were
being considered and we got Hudson County together with their
senator, assemblymen, mayors and freeholders and got them to
agree to work with us for the public to vote for the surplus
funds to be donated for rail purposes.

SENATOR STAMLER: Well, in line with this, Mayor, we
are told that the Erie Lackawanna wants to discontinue its
service at the end of the year., Now can't an authority or a
State agency be established to do what you want it to do with-
out setting up a separate department? We have a lot of depart-
ments in New Jersey now. .

MR, KRAUS: I think, Senator, you are right that when it
comes to extenuating circumstances such as this where time is

of essence, that short cuts have to be taken. I think we will
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have to rely upon you gentlemen to maintain service until

a long-range solution and some more efficient and satisfactory
method is established, We still don't know today what our
long-range solution should be,

SENATOR STAMLER: We don't either, That is why we are
here., The point is this: If we follow this recommendation,
this may take, as I know our amendments, two to three years.

MR, KRAUS: Senator, could we take the steps to make
the revision of the Constitution and at the same time take
the necessary steps to maintain service, whatever they may be?

SENATOR STAMLER: You know the Constitution has been
tampered with enough up to now. It would seem to me that it
has worked pretty well. Maybe we can find another place for
this agency or this authority that we are talking about without
setting up a new department.

MR, KRAUS: I think we have to leave that entirely in
your hands to maintain service for us,

SENATOR OZZARD: Any other questions? [No response. ]

Mr, Kraus, thank you very much.

MR. KRAUS: Thank you,

SENATOR OZZARD: Mr, Frank Tilley, Chairman of the

Transit Committee of Bergen County.

FRANK E. TILLETY: Gentlemen, I appear today
for the Transit Committee of Bergen County and for the Suburban
Service Advisory Committee which is an advisory body to the
Bergen County Board of Freeholders.

The Transmit Committee incidentally is not a commuter

group, but functions essentially as does Mr. Taber's board in
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Morris County, except that we don't have the benefit of
county funds,

You have before you our statement. As busy as you
gentlemen are, I don't know how in the world you are ever
going to have time to read all these statements. Accordingly,
I would like to single out two of the points in the statement
and emphasize those at this time,

Number one, our organization sees, and in fact for some
time has seen, that the only possible solution, and long-
range solution at that, to the mass transportation problem
in New Jersey is through the creation by an act of the Legis-
lature of a public corporation or authority which shall be
empowered to take over under lease the transportation
facilities and services of the privately-operated railroads
and operate them under lease for the benefit of the public,

An over simplification of what we have in mind would
be the situation when we charter a bus for the Sunday Schcol
picnic., Such an agency would charte<ns1:XMLFault xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat"><ns1:faultstring xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat">java.lang.OutOfMemoryError: Java heap space</ns1:faultstring></ns1:XMLFault>